
P.O. Box 3144 
Los Altos, CA 94024 
citiesassociation.org 

408-766-9534

January 19, 2021 

The Honorable Gavin Newsom 
Governor, State of California 
1303 10th Street, Suite 1173 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

RE: COVID-19 Vaccine Allocation to Counties 

Dear Governor Newsom: 

Thank you for your untiring leadership to the people of California over these very difficult times as we 
have been faced with the pandemic, wildfires, power outages, and heatwaves. Our region’s elected and 
municipal leaders have come together to communicate information to one another in order to 
coordinate our efforts and best serve our communities. 

Since the late summer, the Mayors of our 15 cities, the city managers, our county executive, and other 
elected and municipal leaders have been meeting via zoom each and every Saturday to discuss the 
current pandemic status, communicate the response of the County, and to receive feedback and 
suggestions from and among local leaders. This work has been an important tool to deliver consistent 
and accurate information to the residents and businesses of our region.  

It is in this light that we request your support and assistance in operationalizing our recent health order 
(https://www.sccgov.org/sites/covid19/Documents/Vaccination-Data-and-Plan-Health-Order.pdf) to 
receive complete vaccination data from all parties in the County. Please consider enacting a state health 
order mandating disclosure to counties by private providers. Our county is ready today to administer 
vaccines on a mass scale upon receiving adequate supply.  
The current crisis related to vaccine distribution and management of the tier structure in California is 
one that merits over-communication and transparency at all levels of government.  

We would welcome the opportunity to be briefed by someone in the Administration on the above 
referenced topics.  

Sincerely, 

Marico Sayoc  
President, Cities Association of Santa Clara County 
Mayor, Town of Los Gatos 

Cindy Chavez  
Supervisor, County of Santa Clara 
District 2  

Mayor Larry Klein 
City of Sunnyvale 

Mayor Yan Zhao 
City of Saratoga 
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Mayor Lisa Gillmor 
City of Santa Clara 

Mayor Sam Liccardo 
City of San José 

Mayor Tom DuBois 
City of Palo Alto 

Mayor Ellen Kamei 
City of Mountain View 

Mayor Rich Constantine 
City of Morgan Hill 

Mayor Shawn Leuthold 
City of Monte Sereno 

Mayor Rich Tran 
City of Milpitas 

Mayor Kavita Tankha  
Town of Los Altos Hills 

Mayor Neysa Fligor 
City of Los Altos 

Mayor Marie Blankley 
City of Gilroy 

Mayor Darcy Paul 
City of Cupertino 

Mayor Liz Gibbons 
City of Campbell 




